
 
Worship Leaders:          8/03   8/10 
Opening Prayer:          Don Lanham  Ian Napier 
Announcements:          Bob Pusey  Gary Enriquez 
Song Leader:                 Lane Ormerod  Tim Spaun 
Communion:                 Steve Zahl  Levi Smith 
Scripture Reading:            Elijah Gonzales  Ezra Rodriguez 

Verse:   Acts 1:1-8  TBD 
Elder’s Prayer:                Mike Truan  David St. Martin 
Greeters:                        Don & Marie  Claire &  David 
AV:             Jeremy & Tim  Alice & Sue 

CONTACT US: 

MINISTER:   
Jeb Bristow-Hanna  
minister@ckcoc.org  

YOUTH & OUTREACH MINISTER : 
Ian Napier 
ian@ckcoc.org 

SECRETARY:   
Dani Vela 
secretary@ckcoc.org 

TREASURER: 
Terri Johnston 
treasurer@ckcoc.org 

MILITARY MEMBER POC: 
Andrew & Elizabeth Garton 
military@ckcoc.org 

ELDERS: 
Lane Ormerod  
*David St. Martin (elder of the month)           
Michael Truan  
elders@ckcoc.org 

DEACONS: 
Gary Enriquez—Administrative 
Gary McArthur—Seniors 
Bob Pusey—Missions 
deacons@ckcoc.org 

GIVE: 
IN PERSON there is a wooden contri-
bution box attached to the wall at the 
back of the auditorium.  

ONLINE follow the link at 
www.ckcoc.org/giving 

MAIL a check with your donation to:  
Central Kitsap Church of Christ  
PO Box 2495 Silverdale, WA 98383 

MINISTRIES: 

 

OPPORTUNITIES TO PRAY 

• Don & Marie are looking for a new home due to unforeseen circum-
stances. They ask for prayers of peace and trust as they seek out new 
residence. If you know of any ramblers available in town, they would 
love to hear about them!  

• Cecilia Long went to be with our Lord on Thursday night. Prayers for 
her friends and family as they grieve the loss of such an amazing 
woman. 

ONGOING PRAYERS: 

Becky Graham - Prayers for pending test results post surgery 
Josh Long - continues to battle with MS, as well as Steve and Char 
Nora Dial - Ian’s aunt, is well and positive through chemo, praise God! 
Stacy  Hopson - Ernie’s niece battling cancer for the 3rd time 
Wes McCombs - Success in creating a healthier lifestyle 
Alice Helgeson - Health  
Janice Boerste (Linda Anglada’s sister) - Health 
Sharon Crouse (Friend of Tim Dolezal) - Health  
Sue York– Rebuilding strength at home 
Jayne Phillips - Health 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Join us again each week for our Wednesday Night Dinners at 6pm 
followed by a time of study.  This week is our 1st of the month POT-
LUCK! Please bring a dish to share! 

FREE DAY is right around the corner! Join us SATURDAY, AUGUST 
16TH from 9am-2pm! The Fellowship Hall is set up for presorting and 
all donations are now welcome to be dropped off. If you are able, please 
consider sorting your donated items into the appropriate places to help 
us with the prep and set up.  Every year, more than 200 people from our 
community come through our doors to find items that could be useful 
to them- and every year our goal is for them to leave feeling blessed, 
seen, fed, and welcome. If you are able to help this year in any way, 
please check out the sign up sheets in the foyer for opportunities to 
volunteer and needed food donations. Thank YOU!! 
 
There will be a Celebration of Life for Dean Stidman on Sunday, Au-
gust 10th from 1pm to 4pm at the Ephrata American Legion Post 28. 
There will also be a Graveside Memorial at the Valley View Memorial 
Park in Soap Lake, WA on Friday, August 8th at 10:30am. All are invited 
to attend. 

 
Check out this summer ministry opportuni-
ty with LST (Let’s Start Talking)! LST is an 
amazing program that will allow you to 
connect with people all over the world, 
sharing the good news of Jesus! If you are 
interested in learning more or if you have 
questions,  just ask Teresa Pusey!  
 

LIFE GROUPS: 
* Meeting this week 

ADULT GROUP 
Mike Truan or Paul Pattison 
Pattison home 
1st & 3rd Saturday at 10am 

*BUILDING GROUP  
Doug Naylor or Steve Zahl   
Fellowship Hall @ 12:30pm 
1st Sunday of each month 

*SENIOR LADIES GROUP 
Teresa H. or Maydeana P. 
Teresa Hoover’s Home 
Tuesday at 10:30am 

PORT ORCHARD GROUP 
Tim Spaun or Val Rodriguez 
Spaun Home 
Ask for meeting times 

SILVERDALE FAMILY GROUP 
Levi & Kayla Smith  
Fellowship Hall 
Ask for meeting times 

PRAYER TEAM 
Bob & Teresa Pusey 
Room 1, Sunday Mornings 
Online, Tuesdays @ 6pm 
Prayer requests can be sent to 
prayers@ckcoc.org 

ATTENDANCE   07/27 - 170 
CONTRIBUTION  07/27 - $2,975 
CK FOOD BANK: 2,242 lbs. Total 
- Thank You! - 

PORT LUDLOW GROUP 
John Wood 
Schaffer Home @7pm 
2nd Monday of each month  

 

C H A P T E R  2 8  

N E W  B E G I N N I N G S  



WELCOME 
Thank you for worshipping with us!  If you are a guest joining us, 
please take a moment to fill out a guest card so we can connect 
with you. Communion is available at the table in the back of the 
auditorium.  

We encourage children to participate in worship with their 
parents,  however, a nursery is available in Room 4 during 
worship services.  

CONTACT US   

Church Office:    

Phone:  360-692-4900  

Website:  www.ckcoc.org   

Email:  info@ckcoc.org  

Online Worship Available   
At ckcoc.org/media/live  

 

SUNDAY BIBLE CLASSES 

 9:30 am to 10:30 am 

Adult Classes:   

Proverbs 
 Adrian Gonzales -  Fellowship Hall 

Teen Class  (Grades 7-12) 
Ian Napier - Room 9 

Children’s Classes (Ages 2-6th gr.) 
Miracles of Jesus 
Room  11/12  &  Room 3 (2/3yrs) 

Cradle Roll - (Ages 0-2) Room 4 

Physical Address: 
11898 Central Valley Rd NE 
Poulsbo, WA 98370 
 
Mailing Address: 
PO Box 2495   
Silverdale, WA 98383 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 3RD, 2025 

WORSHIP SERVICE 

A MESSAGE FROM THE ELDERS: 

Bob lived on a farm with his family.  With his income he made a 
good living and the family enjoyed raising their own vegetables, 
milk and eggs. But, when his children were young, disease took 
Bob’s eyesight, which cost him his job and his income.  Adjust-
ments were made and his wife Helen became a nurse to provide a 
living wage. Bob took care of the children and chores at home, 
making improvements to the farm so that he could run it – even 
without eyesight. He cleverly constructed a series of pathways 
with overhead guidewires leading to different areas of the farm – 
the garden, the chicken coop, the cow-pen...  Stepping out of his 
back door, he would hook his cane to a guidewire and walk to any 
area of the farm he chose. When a barn was needed, he built it 
himself.  After raising their three children, Bob became an elder in 
their church.  Living just outside of a college town, Bob & Helen’s 
church had many students, whom they often invited to the farm to 
spend an afternoon.  Bob’s ingenuity eventually captured the at-
tention of the local news channel who ran a feature story on the 
blind man who built a farm and ran it himself.  Bob and Helen 
passed on a few years ago, but the legacy they left was one of 
seeing their projects through to completion – whether running a 
farm, raising a family, or shepherding the church.  And in this way, 
they modeled what God is like. 

You and I are works-in-progress.  God is working in us through his 
Spirit to transform us into something wonderful – the image of his 
son. Trouble will not deter him. Jesus died for our sins.  Transfor-
mation is his goal, and he will see it through.   

I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my prayers for 
all of you, I always pray with joy because of your partnership in 
the gospel from the first day until now, being confident of this, 
that he who began a good work in you will carry it on to comple-
tion until the day. Philippians 1:3-3 

Your Shepherds 

 10:45 am 

Preacher: 
Jeb Bristow-Hanna 

 
 

MISSION CORNER: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
This week we have the opportunity to hear from one of our 
own! As many of you know, Liam Bristow-Hannah has re-
cently taken a trip to Honduras. He traveled there from May 
5-14th helping a lot of people with projects and sharing the 
light of God’s love. Working with a group called Breaking 
Chains, they built 4 houses to shelter them from the wind 
and rain and give them a place for their families to grow. 
They also conducted a VBS for the local children and attend-
ed their church on Sunday. In addition, they helped teach 
the children English at a bilingual school and painted and 
organized the Breaking Chains facilities.  
 
It is very important for a missionary to experience the culture 
around them when they go for a trip to another country. Liam 
reports visiting Rotan where he, “Enjoyed the beautiful views 
and amazing scenery of the Honduran landscape and 
soaked in some sun”. In his report he expresses thankful-
ness for the “awesome opportunity” to acknowledging that it 
couldn’t have happened without help from those who sup-
ported him financially (many of which are members of the 
Central Kitsap Church of Christ).  

 


